BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SEVIER SOLID WASTE, INC.

January 17, 2024

The Board of Directors of Sevier Solid Waste, Inc. met Wednesday, January 17, 2024 in the office of Sevier County Mayor, Sevier County Courthouse, Sevierville, Tennessee. Board Members present were Cindy Ogle, Earlene Teaster, Russell Treadway, and Larry Waters.  Also, present was Manager Tom Leonard. The meeting was called to order by Cindy Ogle. 

The first item of business for the board was the Approval of the Minutes.  Upon the motion of approval by Russell Treadway and seconded by Larry Waters, the Minutes were unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve a Capital Budget Amendment. The budget has been amended once this year. The amendment is necessary to cover the costs for construction of new landfill cell. The board was given the original bid from Blalock along with items that were negotiated and/or taken out to get the construction down to about 2.8 million. Digester 4 needs one more small project and then digester repairs should be done for the foreseeable future. $100,000 was added to digester 6 budget. Building expansion for D6 was taken out, because it probably will not happen until the next fiscal year. The capital budget was increased by $550,000. Two big projects happening in the same fiscal year will take a significant amount of fund money, but after these all the major projects will be completed and it will build back up.  Upon the motion of approval of the capital budget amendment by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the capital budget amendment was unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve low bid for used roll off truck. SSWI applied for a matching grant from TDEC for a used roll off truck in August. They finally approved it. This truck will serve as a backup truck for the compactors we pick up around the county, as well as being used around the plant. It is a 2006 model. The roll off bid is $78,000 and is budgeted in capital budget for $80,000 but grant money will cover half of that costs. Tom is recommended the low bid from Municipal Equipment. Upon the motion to approve the low bid by Earlene Teaster and seconded by Russell Treadway, the bid of used roll off truck from Municipal Equipment was unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to refuse service to A&A Construction and Waste Removal for Non-Payment. They got behind several years ago. They were not paying the past due and paying current bills. Tom met with them and said the old money must be paid off. They made progress and paid off all their old balance. However, they used current funds to pay past due balances. They have now got behind 7 months from not paying current invoices. They need to get to 90 days out on payment instead of 7 months. Tom suggested that he can work with the attorney to draft some letters, but cutting service off may be the only option. Board recommended that if he pays 3 months and gets it up to 120 days out, then that would be acceptable. He would have to maintain a balance no further than 120 days out.  

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve to raise the rate at Class III construction and demolition landfill to $12.50 per cubic yard. It was recommended from the board to maintain city and county owners C&D rate at $7.50 until July 1, and immediately raise the rate to $12.50 per cubic yard for in county residents, and $15 per cubic yard for out of county customers. Upon the motion that the charges for Class III landfill members of SSWI remains at $7.50 at least until the next fiscal year, and beginning March 1, 2023 county residents rate will increase to $12.50 and out of county residents will increase to $15.00 by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the increase in charges was unanimously approved. 

The next item of business was the discussion of Ridge Road closure for Sewer Line Expansion. SSWI issue is if Pigeon Forge allows trucks to come in from the Teaster Lane entrance of Ridge Road, then customers will bypass the scale house and not pay for dumping. The contractor recommended that they station someone at the entrance to check for scale tickets. Earlene will meet with Tom to come up with a solution. 

The next item of business was discussion of bids for landfill disposal. Last month, the two bids were rejected for hauling waste to a different facility. WM and Republic waste both bid. WM bid was $45 and Republic was $35. Republic is in Loudon County though. Tom spoke with both of the non-bidders, GFL and Waste Connections, which are the ones who have been more utilized. They are interested in bidding, but with the bid dates being around the holidays they did not bid. Tom is recommending that SSWI rebids the landfill disposal. The board agrees. 

The next item of business was the discussion of Proposed Mega Transfer Station. Tom gave the board a map of current landfill with the new landfill expansion on it, as well as the possibility and placement of a transfer station. The mega transfer station would keep the cities and county from having to go anywhere else. Tom recommends that they start the permitting process for mega transfer station, so that they can continue using current landfill until there is no more space. It would be about 2.5 years to get it permitted and constructed. The transfer station would give more options so that they could meet recycling and composting goals. Tom and Earlene will meet on possible location and board will revisit next meeting.

The last item of business was the director’s report. Compost plant is running a positive variance of $123,609. Negative variance of $80,638 at the landfill. Roll off negative variance of $2040. Recycling positive variance of $150,000. The board was given a printout of how much garbage was brought in and how much each city and county brought in. The amount of garbage SSWI has processed has more than doubled since 1999. 

 Upon the motion to adjourn of Larry Waters and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the 

Meeting was adjourned.                                                                                
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